
  
  

  

Greater Manchester Integrated Care Partnership 
Board  

 
 
Date:  30th June 2023  
 
Subject: Greater Manchester Joint Forward Plan   
 
Report of: Warren Heppolette – Chief Officer – Strategy and Innovation  
 

SUMMARY OF REPORT:  
 

• The Joint Forward Plan is the delivery Plan for the Integrated Care Partnership Strategy 

The Strategy was approved by the ICP Board in March  

• The Joint Forward Plan comes under the auspices of the Integrated Care Board – and was 

presented to the ICB at its meeting on 21st March 2023 

• The Plan was reviewed by key stakeholders across the GM system in June with comments 

being gathered throughout the month. 

• The ICB was asked to give delegated authority to the Chair and Chief Executive of the ICB 

to make any changes to the draft prior to its submission to NHS England by 30th June  

• The 30th June date should not be the conclusion to our delivery planning but an important 

milestone in this process. Rapid work needs to be taken forward over the next two months 

- with a focus delivering the recommendations from the recent GM governance and 

leadership review. This includes:  

 

• The detailed sequencing and phasing of activity over years 1, 2 and 3  

• Understanding impact and prioritising and positioning key system choices 

• Shaping and refining the metrics and our approach to measurement 

• Selecting and confirming ‘distance to be travelled’ on each of the metrics. 

• The financial impact the plan will have as part of a medium-term financial strategy 

 

 



  
  

  

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

 

The Greater Integrated Care Partnership Board is asked to:  

• Note the draft Joint Forward Plan and provide any comments  

 

CONTACT OFFICERS: 

 

Paul Lynch – Director of Strategy and Planning  

Paul.lynch@nhs.net  

mailto:Paul.lynch@nhs.net

